
 

 

 NON-BINARY GENDER MARKER INFORMATION: 

We would like to make you aware of the new policy implemented by the US Department of 

State.  Beginning on April 11 of 2022, U.S. citizens are now able to select an “X” as their gender 

marker on their U.S. passport application. 

Updating Your Gender Marker on an Existing Passport  

If you are applying to change your gender marker you must apply in person. 

You will need to complete and submit:  

1. Application for U.S. Passport; 

2. Proof of U.S. Citizenship (certified Birth Certificate, Certificate of Naturalization, or 

Report of Birth Abroad); 

3. Proof of Identity that contains your signature and photograph that is “a good likeness to 

you” (U.S. Passport, a Driver’s License, a Certificate of Naturalization, Military 

Identification, or a Government Employee Identification Card). You must present the 

original AND provide a photocopy of the front and back side with your application; 

4. A recent color photograph 2x2 inches in size; 

5. If you are changing your name on your passport, an Order for Name Change (certified 

copy showing a seal and judge signature); 

6. Fee (See Department of State Passport Fees ).  

Take these documents and fees in person to any Passport Acceptance Facility. To find the 

acceptance facility closest to you, visit the State Department’s website, Passport Acceptance 

Facility Search Page, at http://iafdb.travel.state.gov or call the National Passport Information 

Center at 1-877-487-2778. 

See also https://transequality.org/know-your-rights/apassports 

https://travel.state.gov/content/travel/en/passports/requirements/fees.html
http://iafdb.travel.state.gov/
https://transequality.org/know-your-rights/apassports

